## **BOSCAWEN OLD HOME DAY COMMITTEE**

## **MINUTES**

## NOVEMBER 21<sup>st</sup>, 2016

The monthly meeting of the Old Home Day Committee was called to order at 6:30pm by Polly Dawson, President. Members present were Rhoda Hardy, Laura Lane, Matt Lampron, Kim Kenney, Bev Lacoy, Lyman Cousens, Andru Lagasse, and Sue Kilgus.

Excused were Rhoda Bergeron and Ray Blodgett. In Rhoda B's absence, Lyman Cousens was appointed (very) Interim Secretary.

Polly read the October 19<sup>th</sup> Minutes which were approved with minor changes: moved, Lyman, 2<sup>nd</sup>, Laura, unanimous

Rhoda Hardy presented the current financial report which was approved: moved, Sue, 2<sup>nd</sup>, Andru, unanimous

Craft Fair Update, Sue Kilgus; although the final numbers are not in yet, this was the most successful Craft Fair to date. Over 100 crafters, dozens of volunteers, including all healthy Committee members in one fashion or another. Sue gave special thanks to numerous Town employees whose participation and support with the finances was invaluable; and to the entire Daigle family who each contributed in many ways. Matt and Andru were singled out for their efforts Friday evening. The food sale went well, but breakfast sandwiches were notably missing. Bev and Gabby Gregoire managed a successful cookie sale. The Vendor raffle went very well, not so much the Lottery Raffle due to the unfortunate absence of the dedicated and diligent Rhoda Bergeron. Kim Kenney stated she was very impressed with the fair and other activities of the Committee. Lastly, the ultimate, overall success of the Craft Fair lies in the hands of one Susan Kilgus. Her dedication, organizational skills and pleasant demeanor have made ours the biggest and best in the Capital Region. Thank you, Sue, from the bottom of our hearts!

Moving to our next project, Big Time Boscawen Bingo! January 7<sup>th</sup>, lunch at noon, Bingo at 1pm. Sue will take care of purchasing all the food except desserts. The "luncheon" will be a full-fledged turkey dinner with all the fixins'. To avoid a lengthy discussion on which desserts and who will supply them, the Committee decided to do pies. Kim, 2 apple; Bev, 2 custard; Matt, 2 pumpkin; Sue, 2 whatever; Andru, cheesecake maybe. Kim Kenney actually volunteered to replace Polly Dawson as the designated "Vannah", Certified Bingo Scorer. Polly was obviously reticent to turn over this glamorous position to a newcomer. It was decided, sort of, that the Certified Bingo Caller would select the new "Vannah", based upon Vannah-like attire. Sort of...

The January 28<sup>th</sup> Bingo will feature casseroles

Having run out of business to discuss, Polly adjourned the meeting at around 8pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Lyman Cousens, Interim Secretary.